

Holy Family Catholic Primary School Weekly Newsletter (36)

'The love of Christ encourages us' Head Teacher: Mrs J Westray

Tel: 01772 727471

bursar@holy-family.lancs.sch.uk

Holy Family Church: Fr Peter Draper

Tel: 01772 725193

Wednesday 21st June 2017

Reception –) Ezrine & Maya

Year 1 –) Birdie & Myla

Year 2 –) Julia W & Maisie

Year 3 –) Owen & Tegan

Year 4 –) Oliver & Liya

Year 5 –) Abigail W & Morgan M

Year 6 –) FA Team



Mickey G & Rosie R



Millie M & Hannah B

Good Samaritans – Awarded generally for good deeds

Reception - Jay

Year One - Millie (Y4)

Year Two - Hannah, Eloise

& Oliwia S

Year Three - None given Year Four - None given

Year Five - Abigail W
Year Six - Jamie E





Well done to all our award winners.

Dates for your diary

Tuesday 27th June - Magistrates visit for Year 6 Wednesday 28th June - Year One Assembly 09.15

Thursday, 29th June - Our Lady's Catholic High School New parents' Talk, 7.00 pm

Monday 3rd July - Our Lady's Catholic High School Year 6 Pupil induction day 9am start and our 'Move

Up' morning

Tuesday 11th July - Our Lady's Catholic High School's School Production primary matinee for Year five

pupils

Thursday 6th July - Dodgeball Disco for Year 5 & 6

Friday 14th July - Year 6 Leavers' BBQ – details to follow nearer the time

Wednesday 19th July - School closes at 1.15 for Summer

NOTE: FRIDAY'S ASSEMBLY TIME HAS CHANGED TO 2.30PM – ALL ARE INVITED.

Latest Holy Family news

Dear Parents

In Monday's assembly the focus was on Corpus Christ (The Body and Blood of Christ). The children thought about the symbolism of the bread and wine as the body and blood of Christ and were given opportunity to consider what a special gift this is. During assembly we prayed for the children who made their First Holy Communion at Holy Family Church on Sunday.

The weather has been particularly warm recently, please can your child come into school with a clear plastic water bottle, a sun hat and sun protection already applied. We encourage the children to drink as much water a possible throughout the school day and we are very lucky that we have water coolers so that we never run out!

Over the last couple of weeks we have noticed a growing number of children have been late for school. When a child is late for school it has a huge impact on their learning, as they miss out on morning instructions and they are then trying to catch up. When this is the case poor behaviour choices can sometimes be made. This is also a safeguarding issue because our pupils should be in school for the start of the school day. Of course, we want to work with you and we know that at times it is unavoidable. Please let us know if there is anything we can help with to improve punctuality. If your child is late for school, please can you come into school with them and sign them in. Similarly if you wish to take your child out of school early eg. For a dentist appointment, they will also need to be signed out by you.

Many thanks for your continued support.

Best wishes

Mrs Westray

Dodgeball Disco

On Thursday, 6th July, we will be holding a Dodgeball Disco for Years 5 and 6 in the school hall from 6pm to 8pm. More details to follow nearer the time.

Gateway's Got Talent

Are you ready to be discovered? Gateway need talented people in Preston to join them for 5 live free shows as they search for the next big star! Please visit info@bigstarevents.co.uk or telephone 07380 855592 for further details.

INTACT Fayre

This year's Summer Fayre will be held on the 1st July from 11am to 3pm in Ingol Community's grounds. The theme is 'Proud of our Community'. There will be no procession this year but there will be lots of activities which will include: a Climbing Tower, Live Entertainment, Food & Drink, Sports, Bouncy Castles, Activities, Music, Raffles, Tombolas and Stalls for hire. If you can, please support this local event.

Paper Contact Newsletters

From September we will be changing the way in which the Contact Newsletter is distributed to parents. It will continue to be published weekly but will only be available on the website unless pre-arranged. If any of you wish to continue receiving the Contact Newsletter in a *paper* form then please contact the school office. Thank you.